KCPERS Policy

Policy #023 – Election of Retirement Board Officers

Adopted: November 14, 2010 Amended: March 14, 2019

The Board of Trustees of the Police Retirement System of Kansas City and the Civilian Employees' Retirement System of the Police Department of Kansas City, Missouri adopts the following policy to provide guidance for the election of Retirement Board officers.

The board shall hold officer elections at the first board meeting of the year to elect a chair, vice chair, and treasurer. Officers shall be elected for two year terms. Starting in January 2011 the board shall hold an election for Vice Chair. In 2013 the board shall hold an election for Treasurer.

At the last board meeting of the year, prior to an officer's term expiring, the current office holder will announce their intent to seek re-election. Prior to holding the election, board members may offer nominations.

If only one board member is on the ballot a voice vote shall be taken. If two or more board members are on the ballot the board shall use a written ballot.